
 

 
 

Minutes of Emergency 
 
Meeting Date:  Tuesday, 8 March 2022, starting at  6.00 pm 
Present:  Councillor S Atkinson 
 
Councillors: 
 
S Hore 
 

J Alcock 
S Fletcher 
 

 
In attendance: Director of Community Services, Director of Economic Development 
and Planning and Chief Executive 
 
Also in attendance: Councillors T Austin, J Clark, S Farmer, R Sherras and R 
Thompson 
 

686 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
There were no apologies for absence. 
 

687 DECLARATIONS OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY, OTHER REGISTRABLE OR 
NON-REGISTRABLE INTERESTS  
 
There were no declarations of disclosable pecuniary, other registrable or non-
registrable interests. 
 

688 PROPOSED CHANGE TO DATE OF LICENSING COMMITTEE  
 
The Chief Executive submitted a report seeking committee’s approval to move the 
date of licensing committee from 22 March 2022 to 12 April 2022. 

 
He reminded members that following the agreement of committee to postpone the 
date of Council from 14 December 2021 to 25 January 2022, licensing committee had 
been displaced to 1 February 2022. 
 
At the meeting of licensing committee on 1 February 2022, committee had agreed to 
approve the draft renewal of the cumulative impact policy for Whalley and 
Painterwood to be used for consultation. The consultation was currently taking place, 
but there was insufficient time for it to be completed in time for the next scheduled 
meeting of licensing committee on 22 March 2022.  
 
He therefore suggested to members that the date of the next licensing committee be 
rearranged for 12 April 2022 as the policy, if approved, would need to also be 
approved by Council before it expires at the end of April. 
 
RESOLVED THAT COMMITTEE: 
 
Approve the rescheduling of the meeting of Licensing Committee from 22 March 2022 
to 12 April 2022. 
 

689 EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC  
 
There were no items under this heading. 
 
 
The meeting closed at 6.04 pm 



 

 
 

 
If you have any queries on these minutes please contact the committee clerk, Olwen 
Heap 01200 414408 olwen.heap@ribblevalley.gov.uk. 


